March 26, 1946 Mr. Bill Chestnut c/o Robert H. Ray Company Calabozo, Guarico Venezuela Dear Bill: It was a pleasure to receive your letter of March 6. Thanks so much for your congratulations on our Big Six Championship. By now you have heard that we didn't do as well as you had anticipated in the play-off with the Aggies. We are, however, anticipating another big year in 1946-1947. Your father was in to see me a few days ago and we had a very nice chat while he was waiting for your sister to get out of class. You may or may not know that he is one of the candidates for the Rotary International District Governor of District 124. Of course, your personality was discussed freely during our visit. I hope you find the oil that you expect for the Phillips Company so that you may be able to return to the United States shortly. Fraternally, Director of Physical Education, Varsity Basketball Coach. FCA:MF